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From the Commander: 

10 

Happy New Year!! 

Austin Power Squadron should be very happy that we had so 

many successful meetings on the water, around the water and 

the water is still with us with Lake Travis at 681 feet. (Full! 

Full!) Thanks to everyone for the planning and involvement 

in all our events.  A special thanks to Diane and Bill Smith 

for a marvelous Holidays Party.  You might not have noticed 

but several of us left early from the that party to drive to 

Branson, Missouri for a few days of shows, shopping and 

dining. Howard and Mary invited us to stay at their time 

share in Branson and we followed them with Jan and Jesse 

Comeaux as co-pilots for the 628 mile drive.   

Jan and Sandi did some last minute Christmas shopping and 

Jesse and I checked out some of the unique craft and special-

ty stores. Jesse attended to business by searching for a Geo-

detic marker in downtown Branson. This was only the sec-

ond time I was involved in the search.  This can be a lot of 

fun and your normal perspective is changed into following 

the description and exact location of the bench mark.  While 

carrying a GPS, a camera, and a clip board, we passed by 

hundreds of vacationers during our search and no one asked 

what we were doing.  (I think the clipboard gave us unques-

tionable authority!)  Check out the picture on page 4 of Jesse 

in action. 

I wish you all a super new year. 

 

Cdr. John Causey, SN-IN 

4ÈÅ  7ÅÁÔÈÅÒ #ÏÕÒÓÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÁÌÌ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌÌÙ ÃÏÍȤ

ÐÌÅÔÅÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÅØÁÍÓȢ  #ÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÏ "ÒÉÁÎ %ÎÇÌÅÓȟ 

,ÉÂÂÙ %ÎÇÌÉÓÈ ÁÎÄ $ÁÎ %ÎÇÌÉÓÈȢ     

) ÈÏÐÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÉÎÇ ÊÏÉÎÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÁÄȤ

ÖÁÎÃÅÄ ÃÏÕÒÓÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÏÆÆÅÒÅÄ ÉÎ ςπρχȢ  3ÃÈÅÄȤ

ÕÌÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ 3ÐÒÉÎÇ ÁÒÅ 3ÅÁÍÁÎÓÈÉÐ ÁÎÄ 0ÉÌÏÔÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ 

.ÁÖÉÇÁÔÉÏÎȢ  #ÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÍÅȟ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÎÅ 'ÅÉÓÔȟ ÆÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ 

ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎȢ  3ÅÅ ÔÈÅ Å-ÍÁÉÌ ÂÅÌÏ×Ȣ 

4ÈÅ ÓÅÍÉÎÁÒÓ ÁÒÅ ÎÏÔ ÓÃÈÅÄÕÌÅÄ ÙÅÔȟ ÂÕÔ ÈÏÐÅ ÔÏ 

ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ПÉÒÓÔ ÏÎÅ ÉÎ ÅÁÒÌÙ -ÁÒÃÈȢ   

) ÈÏÐÅ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÁËÅ ÁÄÖÁÎÔÁÇÅ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÒÏȤ

ÇÒÁÍȢ 

 

2ÅÇÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÃÏÕÒÓÅÓ ÏÒ ÓÅÍÉÎÁÒÓ ÈÅÒÅ ÉÎ !ÕÓÔÉÎ ÍÁÙ ÂÅ ÍÁÄÅ 
ÂÙ ÐÈÏÎÅȟ ωυφ-χψχ-"/!4 ɉφϊφόɊ ÏÒ ÂÙ Å-ÍÁÉÌ ÁÔ                           
ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎΆÁÕÓÔÉÎÐÏ×ÅÒÓÑÕÁÄÒÏÎȢÏÒÇȢ 

0Ⱦ$Ⱦ,ÔȾ# #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÎÅ 'ÅÉÓÔȟ 3. 

3ÑÕÁÄÒÏÎ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ /ÆУÉÃÅÒ  
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2016 Lighted Boat Parade 

In early December a few brave members ventured out 

in inclement weather to watch the annual Lighted Boat 

Parade on Lake Travis.   Bob Leonard, owner of West 

Beach Marina, was kind enough to allow us to use the 

clubhouse at the adjacent RV Park for a preparade get 

together.  After heaping bowls of clam chowder and 

coffee provided by Charles and Ginny Strong, the 

group ventured out into the cold and wet weather to 

view the parade from the covered side of ñHò dock.  

We had an unobstructed view of the parade which took 

a detour toward our location for a better look at all the 

decorations.   

The parade lasted about 20 minutes and consisted of 

boats of all sizes, from a 100ô+ houseboat to a 20ô+ 

open boat, and, of course, lots of cruisers in between.  

Decorations on all the boats were something to behold, 

from what appeared to be a computer controlled dis-

play on the houseboat to a smaller boat towing Santaôs 

sleigh.  All in all, an impressive sight. 

If you missed this event, youôll have another chance in 

2017, as we hope to make this an annual outing. 

You only have until January 9 to sign up 

for activities/tours at the discounted 

rates for the Annual Meeting.  The room 

block is filling quickly.  We're at about 

90% with 2/19 and 2/20 only available at 

the overflow hotel. 

Check it out on the USPS National website or go here to get right to it ! 

http://www.usps.org/php/reservations/

documents/201612182156520.ORLANDO17-2b.pdf 

 

Job Posting #: 17-00025 

Job Title: 
Maintenance Specialist IV  

  (Ship Maintenance) 

Closing Date/Time: Wed. 01/18/17 11:59 PM Central  

Salary: $2,956.55 Monthly 

Job Type: Regular Full Time 

Location: LaPorte, Texas 

Work Address 
Battleship TEXAS State Historic Site, 

3523 Independence Parkway South, 

Job Opportunity 

Contact TX Parks and Wildlife 

http://www.usps.org/php/reservations/documents/201612182156520.ORLANDO17-2b.pdf
http://www.usps.org/php/reservations/documents/201612182156520.ORLANDO17-2b.pdf
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January Business Meeting 

Tuesday, January 17, 2017 

LCRA Redbud Center 

3601 Lake Austin Blvd  
 
 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƻƴŜΦ  hǳǊ 
special guest will be Jim Richardson from LCRA who will give a presentation entitled 
 

Overview of Water Surface Management  
 

Jim is the ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƘƻ Ŏŀƴ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƴŀƎƎƛƴƎ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀōƻǳǘ [/w! 
operations on the lakes.  So, bring your questions and your appetites and enjoy this first 
outing of the year.   !ƭǎƻΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ŀ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ƴƻǘŀōƭŜ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ 
 

6:30 PM Meet and Greet followed by D inner at 7:15 PM  

$ÉÎÎÅÒ ÃÁÔÅÒÅÄ ÂÙ 'ÏÕÒÍÅÔ 'ÁÌÓ ɉÓÏ ÙÏÕ ËÎÏ× ÉÔȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÇÒÅÁÔɊ 

Complimentary Beer and W ine until its gone  

Cost per person is $22 
 

Please RSVP to Jan Comeaux at 512-963-8371 or e-mail Janicomeaux2@yahoo.com 

To reach the Redbud center follow Lake Austin Boulevard west from MoPac to just past the 

bridge at Redbud Trail.  The center will be on your left.  Parking is inside the gate, which will be 

ƻǇŜƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ Iǳƭŀ Iǳǘ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƭŜŦǘΣ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƎƻƴŜ ǘƻƻ ŦŀǊΦ 
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FEBRUARY 

 1   Joe Dorn 

 2   Donald Hearn 

 5   Libby English 

 8   Jim Harrison 

18 Dan English 

25  Gabriel Parker 

JANUARY 

 9    Max Werkenthin II 

18    Jesse Comeaux 

24    Terry Fredholm 

25   Suzanne Syptak 

25    Vivien Werkenthin 

29    Randy Nini 

COOP Charting 

Happy New Years and happy new charting year!  Our 

district put in a fair amount of effort on the Geodetic 

Mark Recovery program.  Remember that we have 30 

days after the recovery to made the submission.  That 

means that marks recovered in late December are still 

eligible to be turned in until late January of 2017 and 

still be credited in the 2016 awards calculation. 

Anything recovered after January 1st will, of course, 

be used in the 2017 awards database.  We already have 

members recovering marks in the Rio Grande Valley 

during their New Years holiday there.  We expect to 

be in the running as one of the top contributors for 

2017 now that the program is completely underway 

with a recommended cell phone app and a forthcoming 

new procedure document.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P/C Steve Schmidt, JN 

APS COOP Charting Chairman  

Around the Lakes with                               

Tx Parks & Wildlife 

First Day Hike at Blanco  Join a Master Naturalist 

to start off the New Year. All ages and pets welcome. 

First Day Hike (Homestead Trail) and First Day 

(Night) Hike at McKinney Falls  Learn about nature 

and history during either a morning or a night-time 

hike. 

Fido Hike and Adoption Day at Pedernales Falls  

Grab your best canine friend (and maybe a human or 

two) and join our 2nd annual Fido Hike! 

See P&W website for dates and information. 

News from National 

Call for Volunteers! Several USPS national commit-

tees are looking for volunteers with these technical 

skills: graphic design, desk-top publishing, technical 

editing, proofreading, marketing and social media. We 

need volunteers who have expertise in Adobe Creative 

Suite (InDesign, Illustrator, PhotoShop), Microsoft 

Office (Word, PowerPoint, Excel, Publisher) and 

CorelDRAW. Boating expertise is not required: This is 

a great opportunity to learn while sharing your tech-

nical skills to help USPS develop products and ser-

vices that benefit squadrons and the boating public. 

Committee chairs will work with you to ensure assign-

ments are clear and respect your time availability.  

Contact: Nominating Committee chairman,  

R/C Bill Selden V, AP,  bill@cpdean.com,               

804-240-1401.  

P/C Jesse locates a geodetic mark while visiting 
in Branson, MO.  He uses a cell phone to photo-
graph it and record latitude and longitude. 

Photo  
John Causey 

mailto:bill@cpdean.com
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2016 Holidays Party 

Again this year, Bill and Diane Smith were our hosts 

at the annual Holidays party, and what a great party it 

was.  It seems everyone turns out for this event.  

Members, both young and not so young (certainly not 

old) enjoyed a wonderful, warm December afternoon 

of great food, music and tall tales.  Members not seen 

for a while came and caught up on all the goings on 

from this year.  And, of course, the desserts!  How 

could we forget the desserts?  From Suzanneôs cheese 

cake to Terryôs pecan bars they were all superb. 

Cudos to Diane for all her efforts this year.  In our 

book sheôs the best hostess in town, and to make it 

even better, we think she enjoys doing this for the 

squadron.  So, next time you see Diane let her know 

how much you enjoyed her efforts, and, perhaps next 

year sheôll do it again. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Holiday Party Dessert Contest Winners (rt. to left): 

 
    1st Place - Terry Fredholm - Pecan Cheesecake Bars 

     2nd Place - Cynthia Mohle - Peppermint Cheesecake 

     3rd Place - Liz Fears - Peanut Brittle  

 

Lt./C  Ed Fredholm, JN 

Random Party Pictures 


